
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dallas Texans Florida 

Pensacola Futbol Club 

Executive Board Meeting 

Minutes 

Feb 8th 2011 

 

Attendees: 

Gary Marsh  President 

Dawn Hart  Club Manager 

Yukie Koichi  Secretary 

Cathy Lacey  Registrar 

David Kemp  DOC 

John Stacy  Tournament Manager 

Billy Mims  Select Commissioner 

Bill Cross  Referee assigner 

David Toellner Adult soccer league 

 

 

Attachment: 

None 

 

Gary Marsh, board president, called the January meeting to order at 6:00 pm in 

the Clubhouse. 

 

Minutes approval: 

 The January board minutes were presented for approval. However, there were not 

enough board members for the voting to take place. The minutes will be presented for 

approval again at February board meeting.  

 

 

Tournament: 

 Picked up a few more teams, and need some schedule adjustment. Bill Cross 

stated he has enough referees lined up. Dumpster is already ordered, barricade will be in 

on Thursday. 

 

 

 

 



Adult soccer league: 

David Toellner presented the idea about renting the fields to adult soccer league. 

He presented some ideas about having an adult team from DTF in the future. They are 

also seeking in assistance on registration and player cards.  

 

 

DOC Report:   

Working with new coaches and new players.  

Coaches meeting went pretty well.  

Hassan will be here for the upcoming tournament. 

. 

 

Club Manager Report:   

We have a new recreational commissioner now.  

Talked to Pen Air about switching the accounts. The PenAir will bring a van to 

the field to help with the account set up and there will be no extra charges. 

. 

 

President discussion 

Gary expressed appreciation for all the hard work to the board members. 

 

 

 The meeting was adjourned at 7:18pm. The next meeting will take place Tuesday, 

March 8
th

, 2011 at 6pm. 

  

 

 

 Submitted for approval, 

        Yukie Koichi 

        ,PFC/DTF Secretary 


